Husband	Charles HALL-[110] 1, 2, 3			
Born	Abt 1765-1773			
Christened				
Died	Mar 1835	Raysville, Wayne Twp, Warren, OH ⁴		
Buried	Mar 1835	Methodist, Lytle, Warren, OH		
User ID	48			
Father	[MRIN:3762]			
Mother				
Marriage	Aug 1790	Haddonfield, Gloucester, NJ [MRIN:21] 5, 6, 7, 8, 9		
Wife	Mary M ARCHER-[111] 10, 11, 12, 13			
Born	10 May 1772	Evesham, Evesham Twp, Burlington, NJ		
Christened				
Died	25 Mar 1852	, Johnson Twp, Champaign, OH		
Buried	Mar 1852	Roberts Cem, Johnson Twp, Champaign, OH 14, 15		
User ID	49	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
Father	Thomas ARCI	HER-[152] (Abt 1740-Abt 1800) 16, 17 [MRIN:28]		
Mother		-[153] (Abt 1748-Aft 1772) ^{18, 19}		
Children				
1 M	Thomas Archer HALL -[112] ^{20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 26}			
Born	1797	, Newton Twp, Gloucester, NJ		
Christened				
Died	Abt Jan 1839	, , Boone, IN ²⁷		
Buried				
Spouse	Mary WILKIN	Mary WILKINS-[10690] (1801-Bef 1836) Abt 1820 - , , Warren, OH [MRIN:3289]		
Spouse	Christi Ann WALKER-[10485] (Abt 1804-Aft 1847) 21 Aug 1836 - , , Boone, IN [MRIN:3239]			
2 M	James H. HALL-[113]			
Born	Abt 1799	, Newton Twp, Gloucester, NJ		
Christened				
Died	After 1850	, , Boone, IN		
Buried				
Spouse	Sarah WILKIN	NS-[4346] (Abt 1803-Abt 1843) 14 Sep 1820 - , , Jackson, OH [MRIN:980] 28, 29, 30, 31		
Spouse	Harriet HOUSTON-[4522] (1812-Aft 1850) Abt 1843 - , , , IN [MRIN:1023]			
3 F	Mary Ann HALL-[114] ^{32, 33}			
Born	10 Aug 1803	, Newton Twp, Gloucester, NJ		
Christened				
Died	23 Feb 1885	Freeport, , Stephenson, IL ³⁴		
Cause of Death	Pnemonia			
Buried	25 Feb 1885			
Spouse	John C WALTON-[4344] (1793-1868) 35 4 Nov 1819 - Lebanon, , Warren, OH [MRIN:978] 36, 37, 38, 39			

Children (cont.)			
4 M	* Charles Henry Harrison HALL-[78] 40, 41, 42, 43, 44, 45, 46		
Born	4 Aug 1807	Raysville, Wayne Twp, Warren, OH ⁴⁷	
Christened			
Died	3 Mar 1893	Lena, Brown Twp, Miami, OH ⁴⁸	
Buried	Mar 1893	Roberts Cem, Johnson Twp, Champaign, OH	
User ID	24		
Spouse	UNKNOWN-	[7773] (Abt 1807-Abt 1829) 3 Apr 1824 - , , Warren, OH [MRIN:2012]	
Spouse	Rebecca WHARTON-[79] (1810-1886) ⁴⁹ 3 Apr 1834 - Lebanon, , Warren, OH [MRIN:16] 7, 50, 51, 52, 53, 54		

General Notes (Husband)

!RESIDENCE:

- "Sesquicentennial 1823-1973", Lytle United Methodist Church, Lytle, OH, page 4.
- 2. "Index to Military Men of New Jersey, 1775-1815".

MISCELLANEOUS RECORDS OF CHARLES HALL, probably the father of our Charles:

- 1. Charles Hall served in the military in New Jersey, some time between 1775 and 1815.
- 2. Charles Hall's burial is recorded in Trinity Church on Racoon Creek, Swedesboro, NJ, died 10 December ---- at age 64.
- 3. Charles Hall, Index to New Jersey Wills 1689-1890, the Testators, page 11,978.

On 4 June 1795, Charles Hall witnessed the Will of Henry Branson, Sr., at Newton, Glouchester County, New Jersey.

There is a record of a Charles Hall who died in Chester Township, Burlington County, in 1801, intestate. According to this record, he was a hatter and doesn't seem to have been married at the time he died. No wife or children are mentioned in these records. Chester Township is no more than 8 miles from Newton Township, where Charles and Mary Ann (Archer) Hall were married and lived before they migrated to Ohio. The Charles Hall who died in Chester Township might have been the father of the Charles Hall who married Mary Archer.

Charles Hall is listed on the 1795-1808 Tax Rolls of Newton Township, Gloucester County, New Jersey.

Charles and Mary Hall migrated to Ohio between 1803 and 1809. They are listed on the 1812 Tax Rolls of Warren County, Ohio.

In 1814, Charles purchased property in Warren County, Ohio. On 10 October 1815, Charles purchased from Jessie Wilson, for \$160.00, 37 3/4 acres, Wayne Township, Warren County. This land was south of the line with Montgomery and Greene Counties.

On 1 November 1819, Charles gave his consent for his daughter Mary Ann to marry in Warren County, Ohio.

On 23 December 1823, for a consideration of \$20.00, Charles Hall and Mary his wife, deeded to Cornelias MORFIT (Morford), Aaron Wright, John C. WALTON, William Craft, Thomas Steptson, and Charles HALL, trustees, 85 square poles of land in Section 14, Township 3, Range 5, for a place of worship for the Methodist Episcopal Church of the United States of America. Witnesses were Thomas, JP, and Thomas A. Hall. The church sits on the North East corner in the little unincorporated village of Lytle.

The history of the Lytle United Methodist Church,"Nearly 150 years have passed since Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hall sold 85 square poles of land to seven men to be held in trust for the Methodist Episcopal Church of The United States of America."

The Hall's had purchased the land from Alexander Ray, the man for whom the community of Raysville was later named. Charles Hall and Cornelius Morford (father of William and Isaac Morford.) were among the seven Trustees. The surnames Ray and Morford appear later in the history of the Hall family.

On 24 December 1823, Charles deeded to Aaaron (3 A's) Wright, 1 75/100 acres, in S 14, T 3, R 5, for \$150.00.

The 7 May 1824, Will of Charles H. Hall was filed, witnessed by Jesse O. Jones, Aaron Wright, and Joseph Conron (spell?).

In 1827, Charles paid Property and Chattel tax on 38 acres (no house), in the NE Section 14, T 3, R 5, value \$215.00; 2 horses & 3

General Notes (Husband)(cont.)

cows, Value \$106.00.

On 2 Octpber 1830, John Satterwaite & Elizabeth his wife of Warren County, deeded to Charles Hall of Warren County for \$30.00. This was part of Alexander Ray's estate and began at John C. Walton's corner.

On 27 August 1834, Charles and Mary Hall deeded to William EULASS for \$39.00, S 14, 3 poles for a Methodist Episcopal Graveyard.

On 7 April 1835, the Will of Charles Hall was Probated.

In the 1850 Census, Charles' daughter Mary Ann Hall Walton reported that her father was born in Pennsylvania NOT New Jersey.

There were two seperate Hall families living in Wayne Township, Warren County at the same time. They shared many given names in common, i.e., James, John, Thomas etc.

General Notes (Wife)

Quakers of record were required to join the meeting nearest their place of residence and were given letters of transfer if they moved or if a new meeting was established nearer their home than the one to which they currently belonged. These letters of transfer were routinely recorded in the minutes of the monthly meeting for business of the two congregations involved.

Common items on the agenda of monthly meetings for business were marriage intents and oversight, membership transfers, all financial matters, requests for membership and the consideration of testlfications brought against members believed to be violating Friend's "testimonies". "Testification" were always followed up in the meeting minutes by either an appeal from the accused, a letter of repentance or the "disownment" of an unrepentant member. It was not uncommon for "testifications to be brought against members for such infractions as "neglecting meetings for worship", "drinking spirituous liquor more than is necessary", "having a child sooner after marriage than is respectable" or "striking another man in anger".

Quakers are noted for maintaining and preserving accurate accounts of their monthly meetings for business. Ancient Quaker monthly meeting mInutes are preserved in either the archives at Swarthmore College or

Haverford College and are often complete for time spans exceeding three centuries.

Only members of record were permitted to participate in Quaker monthly meetings for business. Therefore, the names of non-members will rarely if ever appear in meeting minutes. In contrast to non-member attenders the names of every member of record in the Religious Society of Friends will always appear at some point in time in the meeting minutes for some reason. At the very least, members names appear for reasons such as a transfer of membership, a censure for "non-attendence" or perhaps disownment for "marrying out".

Quaker marriage certificates are a unique source of genealogical information because everyone who attended the ceremony was invited to sign the certificate as a witness. There was an established order in how the near relatives of the newly married couple signed this document. Copies of these certificates, which sometimes contained forty or more signatures, were often entered into the monthly meeting for business minutes. Because so much information is preserved in Quaker records, genealogists are always happy when they determine that the subject of their research was a member of the Religious Society of Friends.

Burlington County was predominantly Quaker in the 1700's. Historically during this time Quakers controlled the wealth and political power. Prior to the Revolution it would have been acceptable and even beneficial to consider yourself a Quaker in Burlington County.

Friends believed that, "there is That of God in every man". To commit violence against another person was tantamount to committing violence against God. Therefore, being "in unity" with Friends meant to them, among other things, practicing absolute non-violence in their daily lives. Quakers believed that it was always wrong to return evil with evil. They believed in speaking "Truth" to "power" and responding to evil with Good. Many people who were sympathetic with the testimonies of Quakerism otherwise, felt that they simply did not have the "spiritual strength" to remain non-violent in every situation in which they could imagine finding themselves, especially if it involved imminent harm to a loved one.

Quakers never practiced water baptism, or any outward form or ritual.

On 6 February 1783, Mary (a minor) was granted a Certificate by the Evesham Monthly Meeting (MM), to join Mt. Holly MM. On 4 December 1783, Mary was received by Mt. Holly MM, on Certificate from Evesham MM.

General Notes (Wife)(cont.)

On 8 December 1785, Mary was granted a Certificate by Mt. Holly MM, to join Haddonfield MM. On 1 September 1786, Mary (a minor) was received by Haddonfield MM, on Certificate from Evesham MM.

On 10 August 1795, the Haddonfield MM informed that Mary Hall (late Archer) "hath been guilty of unchaste conduct by going out in marriage." On 14 September 1795, Mary was "Disowned" by the Haddonfield MM because she "married out of unity".

On 3 October 1813, Mary Hall wrote the following to the Haddonfield MM, "Having in my youth deviated as to be guilty of unchaste conduct befor marriage and likewise to accomplish my marriage contrary to the good order used among friends which has brought sorrow to my own mind and trouble to my friends. I do hereby sincerely condem my former misconduct and earnstly desire that frineds may it by and receive me into membership again with them. From your friend Mary Hall". "The Haddonfield MM "unites in receiving" Mary.

On 8 November 1813, Mary Hall was granted a certificate by Haddonfield MM, to join the Miami (Ohio) MM. On 26 January 1814, Mary Hall was received into the Miami MM (Hicksite Branch), Waynesville, Warren County, Ohio on a Certificate from Haddonfield MM.

On 26 January 1825, Mary Hall was disowned by the Miami MM for "neglecting the attendance of our Meetings" and "joined another society".

The 1840 Census included Mary, living with her son Charles Hall in Wayne Township, Warren County, Ohio (1 female, age 70-79).

On 11 September 1850, Mary was living as a widow, with her son Charles Hall, in Johnson Township, Champaign County, Ohio.

Mary may be buried in the Everett or Wells Cemetery, East of Lena, Ohio.

General Notes for Child Thomas Archer HALL-[112]

In 1827, Thomas paid Property & Chattle Tax on (2 plots) 508 acres; value 1,677.00 (both properties had a lake access); 3 horses & 5 cows, value \$160.00.

In 1830 there was another Thomas Hall living in Salem Twp., Warren County, Ohio. This family originate from Somerset County, New Jersey. There is no known relationship.

Thomas may have been an Attorney. On 14 March 1833, Thomas A. Hall, of Montgomery County, Indiana, purchased 160 acres, SE 1/4 S 34, T 20, R 1W, Boone County, Indiana.

On 6 May 1833, Thomas A. Hall of Boone County, Indiana purchased 39.94 acres NW 1/4, NW 1/4, S 3, T 19, R 1W, Boone County, Indiana.

On 6 September 1834, Thomas A. Hall of Boone County, Indiana purchased 60.77 acres, Lot #6, S 35, T 20, R 1W.

On 11 March 1837, Thomas A. Hall & Christi Ann Hall his wife of Boone County, Indiana conveyed to John C. Walton of Boone County, for \$100.00, 39.94 acres; NW 1/4 NE 1/4, S 3, T 19N, R 1W.

All of John's children were minors when he died, as per his Will. All 5 children were born before 1830 according to the census.

On 11 July 1840, Christa Ann Hall of Boone County, Indiana purchased 40 acres, NW 1/4, NW 1/4, S 35, T 19, R 1W in Boone County, Indiana.

General Notes for Child James H. HALL-[113]

In 1820 James Hall was enumerated adjacent to David W. Walton in Jackson County, Ohio. This James Hall was newly married and without children. In 1827, James Hall paid taxes in Warren County, Ohio; 2 horses and 3 cows; value \$106.00.

General Notes for Child Mary Ann HALL-[114]

General Notes for Child Mary Ann HALL-[114](cont.)

John and Mary Ann were married by R. Barnhart, JP. On 27 August 1834, John & Mary Ann deeded property in Warren County, to William Eulass. In 1848 they migrated to New Carlisle, Clark County, Ohio. After the death of her son John in 1865, Mary Ann was granted a "dependent mother's" pension of \$8.00 per month.

In 1870 Mary Ann was living with her daughter Mary & son-in-law Jacob Rice. In 1880 she was living with her daughter Sarah & son-in-law James L. Wilson.

Mary Ann is the Second Greatgrand Aunt to James H. Johnson.

John B. Walton, 525 W. Green St., Hastings, MI 49058 (winter) John B. Walton, P.O. Box 90, Petoskey, MI 49770-0090 (summer) Susan Ann Pope, 1403 Kingsridge Drive, Normal, IL 61761-2860 Leslie Collier.

General Notes for Child Charles Henry Harrison HALL-[78] 55

!LAND: Documents No. 304, US House of Representatives, 23rd Congress, 1st Session; 7 April 1834.

!REFERENCE:"Heir Lines", (Warren County Genealogical Society, 1984), Vol 3, page 29.

In 1823, Charles purchased property from the estate of Isaac Morford.

On 7 April 1834, Charles signed a petition, "Inhabitants of Warren County, Ohio, petitioned for restoration of the Public Deposits to the Bank of the United States". On 30 June 1839, Thomas A. Hall and Christina, attorney for Charles Hall granted to Charles H. Hall, 2 & 3/10 acres in S 14, T 3, R 5, for \$60.00.

On 1 October 1842, lands were conveyed to C.H. Hall et al under the will of Charles Hall.

In 1845, he sold the land in Warren County that each had inherited from their parents, and moved about 60 miles north, to Johnson Township, Champaign County, near St Paris. The three children from their previous marriages, continued to live with them.

In the 1850 census of Johnson Township, Champaign County, Ohio; there was a female "Marg." age 81, born NJ, living with Charles and Rebecca Hall.

On 27 March 1852, Charles Hall, and other Directors of the District No. 4, Johnson Township School Board, signed an "Article of an agreement", which authorized the hiring of Rebecca Fleming as a teacher of 18 students @ \$27 for the 65 day term. On 23 April 1877, Charles sold to the Goshen Township School Board, for \$125., 1 acre in the NE 1/4, Sec 33. By Warranty Deed, also sold 1 acre to the Johnson Township Board of Education. On 3 November 1877, Charles sold the west 1/2 (14 acres) of the NE 1/4, Sec 33, to Thomas M. Hall, for \$700.

In 1878, 1879, 1880 & 1881, Charles H. Hall paid 2.72, "Road Tax", assessed on Land in Johnson Twp., Charles may have died on 16 March 1893.

Mrs. Mary Virginia Hawes Cottrell has the family Bible of Edne Hall Sturm. That Bible lists "Charles Henry Hall SR, born 3 Aug 1807, Warren County, OH. It also lists the death date for Charles Hall Sr., as 11 March 1891.

"The Historical Register", Piqua Historical society, 124 West Greene Street, Piqua, Ohio 45356.

Source Citations

- 1. TAX LIST, 1815 Ohio, Warren County, WayneTtownship; Section 14, Range 5, Township 3; 38 acres. 10 October 1815.
- 2. Ibid, 1823 Ohio, Warren County; Section 14, Township 3, Range 5; 9 August 1823 & 24 December 1823.
- 3. Ibid, 1832 Ohio, Warren County; 11 December 1832.
- 4. PROBATE -, Ohio, Warren County, Probate Court; 7 April 1835.
- 5. "The Genealogical Magazine of New Jersey" (New Jersey Genealogical Society), Volume V, page 96, Records of Haddonfield Monthly

Meeting.

- 6. Ibid, Volume IV, page 182, April 1929, Records of Haddonfield Meeting, Marriages OUT of Meeting, 9th Month 1795.
- 7. United States Federal Census, (U.S. National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, Collego Park, MD 20740-6001), 1840 Ohio, Warren county, Wayne Township; page 3.
 - 8. Ibid, 1850 Ohio, Champaign County, Johnson Township, page 741; 11 September 1850.
 - 9. Ibid, 1820 Ohio, Champaign County, Mad River Township; page 395.
 - 10. HINSHAW, William Wade, "Encyclopedia of American Quaker Genealogy" (Ann Arbor, Edwards, 1946), Volume V, page 65.
 - 11. Ibid, Volume II, page 193.
- 12. Selby, "The William Wade Hinshaw Index to New Jersey Quaker Meeting Records, Index to New Jersey Quaker Meeting Records." (Kokomo, Selby Publishing Company, 1990), Volume II, page 2, Mt. Holly Monthly Meeting.
 - 13. Ibid, Volume IV, page 3 and 175, Evesham Monthly Meeting.
 - 14. NIXON & BOLTON, "Burial Places in Champaign County".(1936), page 22.
 - 15. NIXON & BOLTON, "Cemetery Inscriptions of Settlers Who Came to Champaign County, Ohio before 1830", page 22.
 - 16. HINSHAW, William Wade, "Encyclopedia of American Quaker Genealogy" (Ann Arbor, Edwards, 1946), Vol II, page 193.
- 17. Selby, "The William Wade Hinshaw Index to New Jersey Quaker Meeting Records, Index to New Jersey Quaker Meeting Records." (Kokomo, Selby Publishing Company, 1990), Volume IV, page 3, 175 & 176.
 - 18. HINSHAW, William Wade, "Encyclopedia of American Quaker Genealogy" (Ann Arbor, Edwards, 1946), Vol II, page 193 & 260.
- 19. FRENCH, Howard Barclay, "Genealogy of the Descendants of Thomas French, Volume I" (Philadelphia, Privately Printed, 1909), Vol I, page 287.
 - 20. TAX LIST, 1839 Ohio, Warren County; Section 14, Township 3, Range 5; 30 June 1839.
 - 21. Ibid, 1827 Ohio, Warren County, Wayne Township; 508 acres.
 - 22. Ibid, 1833 Indiana, Montgomery County, Section 34, Township 20, Range 1, 160 acres; 14 March 1833.
 - 23. Ibid, 1833 Indiana, Boone County, Section 3, Township 19, Range 1, 40 acres; 6 May 1833.
 - 24. Ibid, 1833 Indiana, Boone county; Section 35, Township 20, Range 1, 40 acres; 6 May 1833.
 - 25. Ibid, 1834 Indiana, Boone county, Section 35, Township 20, Range 1; 61 acres; 6 September 1834.
 - 26. Ibid, 1849 Indiana, Boone county, Section 35, Township 19, Range 1, 40 acres; 11 July 1840. (Christa Ann Hall(.
 - 27. Nicholas County, Kemtucky, Book H, 17 April 1826., 1837 Indiana, Boone County; Volume 9, page 72; 11 March 1837.
 - 28. SMITH, Marjory, "Ohio Marriages Extracted From The Old NW Genealogical Quarterly", p 140.
- 29. United States Federal Census, (U.S. National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, Collego Park, MD 20740-6001), 1820 Ohio, Jackson County.
 - 30. Ibid, 1839 Indiana, Boone County.
 - 31. Ibid, 1850 Indiana, Boone County; ED 7, page 90.
- 32. Ibid, 1870 Illinois, Stephenson County, Freeport Town; page 44, Line 20, Dwelling 331, Family 349; 14 June 1870. Mary Ann was also enumerated in the household of another daughter Sarah Wilson, four days later.
 - 33. Ibid, 1880 Illinois, Stephenson County, Freeport, Ward 1; Page 12 B, ED 173, Line 39, Dwelling 103, Family 105; 3 June 1880.
 - 34. Death Record, County Clerk's Office, Stephenson County, Illinois.
 - 35. Civil War Pension (National Archives and Records Administration, Washington, DC.), File Number: MO_C # 56-705.
- 36. HEISS, Willard, "Warren County Ohio, Marriage Records, 1803 1834" (Indianapolis, 1977), page 113 & 165, entry 1440; 4 November 1819.

- 37. United States Federal Census, (U.S. National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, Collego Park, MD 20740-6001), 1830 Ohio, Warren County, Salem Township.
 - 38. Ibid, 1850 Ohio, Clark county, New Carlisle township; page 105, Line 26, Dwelling 759, Family 762; 9 August 1850.
 - 39. Ibid, 1860 Illinois, Stephenson County, Freeport Town; Page 126Line 35, Dwelling 964, Family 896; 12 July 1860.
 - 40. County Recorder, 1823 Ohio, Warren County; Deed Book 11.age 50; 23 December 1823.
 - 41. Ibid, 1877 Ohio, Champaign County; Deed Book 51, page 444; 23 April 1877.
 - 42. Ibid, 1877 Ohio, Champaign County; Deed Book 51, page 63; 3 November 1877.
 - 43. Ibid, 1884 Ohio, Champaign County; Deed Book 62, page 305; 18 February 1884.
 - 44. Ibid, Ohio, Champaign County; Deed Book 31, page 505.
 - 45. Ibid, Ohio, Champaign County Mortgage Book z, page 375.
 - 46. Marriage Record, 1834 Ohio, Darke County; 3 April 1834 (LDS Marriage Record; Sealed to Spouse, 8 January 1993, Lange Temple.
- 47. United States Federal Census, (U.S. National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, Collego Park, MD 20740-6001), 1830 Ohio, Warren County, Wayne Township, Raysville; page 274.
 - 48. PROBATE -, 1893 Ohio, Miami County; Volume 2, page 165; 3 March 1893.
 - 49. "History of Warren County, Ohio".(1881), page 578.
 - 50. MARRIAGE LICENSE (Probate Court), 1834 Ohio, Warren County; Probate Court, Volume z; 30 March 1834.
- 51. United States Federal Census, (U.S. National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, Collego Park, MD 20740-6001), 1850 Ohio, Champaign County, Johnson Township; page 741; 11 September 1850.
 - 52. Ibid, 1860 Ohio, Champaign County, Johnson Township, St. paris; page 28; 25 June 1860.
 - 53. Ibid, 1870 Ohio, Miami County, Brown Township, Fletcher; page 214; 14 June 1870.
 - 54. Ibid, 1880 Ohio, Miami County, Lena; page 34, family 11; 29 June 1880.
 - 55. GLASS, Arlene, "History of the Lena-Conover School", page 8.